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4 September 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,
Ofsted Report

I am delighted to inform you that Ofsted has judged Monkfield Park to be a GOOD school.

We are extremely proud of this positive outcome and that we have retained our ‘good’ judgement. This is a
testament to the care, commitment and hard work of our staff, the support of our parents and carers, and of
course, a celebration of our wonderful children. I am sure you will join me in congratulating everyone who
works and volunteers at our school.

Visitors to our school, frequently comment on the happy and positive atmosphere and our Ofsted inspector also
captured this in our report:

‘Overwhelmingly, pupils are happy to be at Monkfield Park. They are kept safe in school and work positively
with adults. Pupils get on with each other very well, and any disputes between them are quickly settled.”

The report also acknowledged that staff who teach and support your children are skilled, have high expectations

and good subject knowledge:
“They benefit from being supported by teachers and teaching assistants, who are kind and who work very well
together. Pupils learn in well-organised classrooms. They can play in attractive outdoor spaces, which are also

used imaginatively for learning. The school sets high expectations for pupils’ achievement.’

The report identified that there are areas for development and these are already part of our school development
plan. We have been working hard to ensure we have an engaging, aspirational curriculum that will inspire our
children to learn even more effectively. We are delighted that Ofsted has recognised the strengths and the work
that has been done so far and we are keen to further improve teaching approaches that include more practical
activities in each of the different subjects.
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I also wanted to personally thank every member of the school community who work tirelessly to ensure
Monkfield Park is a great place for children to learn. Also, thank you to parents and carers for your invaluable
support and feedback. We will continue to build on our successes to make the school the best that it can be.
The Ofsted report is now on our school website and will also be published on the Ofsted website next week.

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me via the school office

Best wishes,

ol

Annie Howell
(Headteacher)
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